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Town of Hilton Head Island 
TOWN COUNCIL WORKSHOP 

Monday, August 23, 2021 at 11:00 a.m. 
MEETING MINUTES 

Present from Town Council: John J. McCann, Mayor; Bill Harkins, Mayor Pro-Tempore; 
David Ames, Tamara Becker, Alex Brown, Tom Lennox, Glenn Stanford, Town Council 
Members 
Present from Town Staff: Marc Orlando, Town Manager; Josh Gruber, Deputy Town 
Manager; Jennifer Ray, Capital Projects Manager; Taylor Ladd, Project Planner; Krista 
Wiedmeyer, Town Clerk 

 
1. Call to Order 
Mayor McCann called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m. 
2. FOIA Compliance: Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, 

and distributed in compliance with the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act and 
the requirements of the Town of Hilton Head Island. 

3. Roll Call 
Roll was taken by the Town Clerk, and attendance was confirmed. 
4. Approval of the Agenda 
Mr. Harkins moved to approve. Mr. Stanford seconded. Motion carried by a vote of 7-0. 
5. Pledge to the Flag 
6. Chaplin Community Park & Crossings Park Redevelopment Project Overview 

Presentation 

Ms. Ladd opened the discussion by giving a brief overview of the scope of work for the 
project. She introduced the consultant, Wood and Partners who gave two presentations, 
one on each park project. 

Kyle Theodor of Wood and Partners, reviewed the project overview for each of the two 
park projects. She discussed the proposed scope of work, reviewed the planning and 
design process. Ms. Theodor indicated that the goal of the workshop was to validate the 
programs Town Council would like to see at each park. She discussed the number of 
focus groups her team would be part of to gather input from various stakeholder groups. 
Upon concluding both presentations, Ms. Theodor answered questions from the Mayor 
and Town Council. Each member of Town Council appreciated the information and 
provided input as to what they would like to see at each park. Some of the programming 
ranged from basketball courts to tennis courts and some pickleball courts too. They 
discussed the pathways and some irrigation for some water features. Many of the Council 
members said that they would like to hear some feedback from the Rec. Center on what 
programs they would like to see.  
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7. Adjournment 
By unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at 1:06 p.m. 
Approved: September 21, 2021 

  
Krista M. Wiedmeyer, Town Clerk 

  
John J. McCann, Mayor 


